## FRASER POWER SQUADRON

Executive meeting October 26, 1966 at 2145 hours at Richmond High School Library.

Cmdr. Paiger reported from the District Meeting last that Vancouver will charge \$5.00 only to anyone taking a course again after they have failed the previous one.

Moved by Cmdr. Paiger that \$5.00 be charged by Fraser Power Squadron to anyone taking any course again after having failed that course before, providing he has a current kit. This rule to come into effect for future courses, not the present courses. Seconded by Lt. Couch. Carried.

Moved by Cmdr. Paiger that District Commander Gavin Thompson to hold Proxies of Fraser Power Squadron at the national Meeting November 5, 1966. Seconded P/Cmdr. Curran. Carried.

Lt. Cmdr. Durant volunteered to be responsible for the returning of all unused J. P. kits and Chapmans to Head Office.

Lt. Merv Smith volunteered to inform Prop Wash editors of such Fraser Squadron items as; number of students taking various courses and any highlights of General Meetings.

Past Cmdr. Watts to be contacted by Cmdr. Paiger and requested to serve as entertainment officer.

Messrs. Watts, Paiger and Norton to contact Richmond Yacht Club regarding the next Fraser Power Squadron Meeting there.

Meeting adjourned.